
 

   
 

          

 

To: Bonnie Glenn, OPA Interim Director  
CC: Mary Opler, OPA Investigations Supervisor  
From: Payton Schenck, OIG Lead Investigative Specialist 
Date: May 8, 2025 
Re:  OIG Expedited Investigation Certification for 2025OPA-0134 

 
OIG EXP INV Certification Memo  

OIG has reviewed the expedited investigation request for case 2025OPA-0134. The investigation is 
certified as thorough, timely, and objective.  

While reviewing this case, OIG noticed OPA did not obtain explicit consent to record the Complainant 
interview on the recording, however the beginning of the interview clearly indicates the recording was 
discussed by both parties prior to the start of the recorded interview. As a result, OIG maintains the case 
is thorough, timely, and objective, but asks OPA to ensure permission to record is captured on the audio 
file and not just discussed prior to the start of the recorded interview.  

 

Respectfully,  

 

_________________________ 

Payton Schenck, OIG Lead Investigative Specialist  

                           


